
Public Notice 

Activity in a 100-year Flood Zone 


Installation of Playground Equipment 


The Pittsfield Department of Community Development is proposing to undertake 
the installation of playground equipment at Carrie Bak Park located at the corner 
of Dewey Avenue and Danforth Avenue in Pittsfield, MA. This proposed activity 
is located within a 100-year flood zone as indicated on Community Panel 
Number 250037-0005-C of the National Flood lnsurance Program Flood 
lnsurance Rate Map for the City of Pittsfield, Massachusetts, Berkshire County. 

The proposed playground installation will be paid for with Community 
Development Block Grant funds and is estimated to cost approximately $30,440. 
The proposed playground installation in the existing park would involve minor 
disturbance within the 100-year flood plain located at the northwestern corner of 
the intersection of Dewey and Danforth Streets, Pittsfield, MA. The size of the 
park is 0.80 acres all of which is located within the 100-year flood plain. 

For further information contact James McGrath at (413) 499-9344. A description 
of the proposed activity may be reviewed with James McGrath at the Pittsfield 
Department of Community Development offices at 70 Allen Street, City Hall, 
Room 205, Pittsfield, MA. Office hours are Monday - Friday, 8:30 a.m to 4100 
p.m. Public comments on the proposed activity will be received at the Pittsfield 
Department of Community Development beginning Thursday, November 1,2007 
until the close of business on Thursday, November 15,2007. 


